
 
 
MEDIA STATEMENT 
 
 
Date of release: November 19, 2020 
  
On ​November 19, 2020, ​the Saskatchewan Health Authority advised Lloydminster Public School 
Division of a positive case of COVID-19 in the community of Lloydminster which has impacted 
individuals in grade 5 at Rendell Park Elementary School.  This individual was last at school on 
November 6th, limiting the exposure time.  
  
This is the second positive case of COVID-19 that has been diagnosed in individuals in grade 5 
at Rendell Park Elementary school, and as such the Saskatchewan Health Authority has 
classified these cases as an Outbreak.  A formal letter from the SHA regarding the Outbreak will 
be posted on the LPSD website. 
  
Communication has been shared with the specific classroom/cohort, as well as the school 
community. To protect privacy, we are not able to share or discuss details. 
 
In consultation with Public Health, and to minimize further risk of transmission within the school 
and community classes will be canceled for students in Grade 5 - R 18 and R 20 on Friday, 
November 20th.  Students will return to school on Monday, November 23rd. 
  
The Lloydminster Public School Division and Rendell Park Elementary School Administration, 
with the support of Public Health and the SHA, will continue to communicate additional 
information as it becomes available. 
 
Director of Education, Todd Robinson 
 
More Information can be found on the LPSD website at: 
https://www.lpsd.ca/students-and-parents/covid19 
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